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For Immediate Release: 
 
On May 30, 2014 at 2 p.m. Shannon Young age 35 of Princeton stopped an Oakland City Police 
Officer to report that she had been in an accident on State Road 64 near County Road 350 East.  
Deputy Jeff Hill was dispatched to Oakland City to investigate the accident, and upon speaking 
with Ms. Young she advised that she “did not see” the semi she rear ended due to excessive rain 
that was falling at the time.  While Ms. Young was speaking Deputy Hill smelled the strong odor 
of an alcoholic beverage coming from her breath.  Deputy Hill then began to administered 
standard field sobriety tests and a portable breath test to Ms. Young.  At the end of the roadside 
investigation Ms. Young was placed into custody and transported to the Gibson County Jail.  Ms. 
Young was charged with Operating a Vehicle While Intoxicated.  She remains in custody on a 
$650 bond.   
 
Assisting Deputy Hill in his investigation was Officer Lloyd Jones of the Oakland City Police 
Department.  


